CITY COUNCIL

7:00 P.M.









May 15, 2006

Present:
Robert H. Kind



David Gustafson



James P. Kelly



Pat Kelley



Richard DeRosier



Tom Smith, City Administrator



Wayne G. Johnson, City Attorney

Also attending:  Steve Betzler, Patsy Betzler, Wayne Billings, Paul Michalski

Mayor Kind called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

CONSENT AGENDA – Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve the Consent Agenda item 3 (minutes of May 1 Council meeting) and item 4 (Treasurer’s Reports for February and March).  THE MOTION CARRIED
PETITIONS, REQUESTS, & COMMUNICATIONS

Letter from Wm. Kelley School inviting city officials to the June 1 program celebrating the completion of environmental activities and the dedication of the newly constructed greenhouse and landscaping at the school, and the new outdoor classroom, memorial walk and learning circle at the school forest site.

Letter from Twin Ports Testing reporting on the status of the remediation project from the gas leak that took place next to the municipal liquor store in June of 2005.

May 2 letter from Patsy Betzler resigning from the Cable T.V. Committee -- Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to accept the resignation of Patsy Betzler from the Cable T.V. Advisory Committee with regret.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to advertise for persons to fill the vacancies on the Cable T.V. Advisory Committee.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Letter from City Atty’s Office transmitting pertinent parts of Chapter 444 of the State Statutes regarding funding and improvement to the waterworks and storm sanitary sewer system.  Member P. Kelley noted the Statutes allow the City to set up a special fund in order to set money aside for future improvements.  There was lengthy discussion regarding funding and plans for future repairs to the water/sewer/storm sewers if the streets were dug up and replaced.  There was discussion on dedicating funds for the repairs, building up a reserve fund, and whether or not some of the increases in water and sewer usage rates could be designated toward future improvements.  The need to have a plan and to look at the total infrastructure replacement needs (including streets, storm water and R.O.W. infrastructure) in the City was discussed.

Letter from League of MN Cities regarding Board of Directors vacancies.

Letter from Lake County Board of Commissioners regarding proposed county-wide fire administrator position.   NEXT AGENDA

BEAVER BAY TOWNSHIP REQUEST FOR  EXTENSION OF FIRE PROTECTION CONTRACT – Council discussed the letter received from Beaver Bay Township regarding their request to extend the current fire protection contract in order to provide time to compile the correct figures for the formula used to determine the dollar amount of the contract.

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to extend the current fire protection contract with Beaver Bay Township until August 1, 2006.  THE MOTION CARRIED

DEPARTMENTS – CITY ATTORNEY – PARKING ON WEST SIDE OF MARY MACDONALD – Attorney Johnson reported he, the City Administrator, and the City Recreation Director had met regarding the Recreation Director’s concerns about parking on the west side of Mary MacDonald Center.   Their recommendation was to block off that area and to advise tenants that the area would be closed to parking until such time as the City had put together a viable parking plan for the Center.

Attorney Johnson advised Council he and city officials would be meeting with the State regarding its plan to assess the city for the costs of changing the utilities beneath the highway when it is rerouted.

OLD BUSINESS

BUILDING MANAGEMENT AT MARY MACDONALD – Attorney Johnson reported Member P. Kelley had submitted a list of responsibilities for a Mary MacDonald management committee.     Council agreed the Attorney should prepare an ordinance  establishing a management committee for Mary MacDonald Center and delineating the duties and powers of such a committee.

PART-TIME POLICE OFFICER POSITIONS – Chief Billings reported interviews had been held and background checks conducted on four applicants for part-time police officer.  Mayor Kind recommended accepting the top two candidates.

Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to accept the recommendation of Mayor Kind to accept the top two candidates as part-time police officers.  THE MOTION CARRIED

Member DeRosier suggested updating the part-time list to make sure everyone on the list was still interested in remaining on the list.

POLICE SERVICES TASK FORCE APPOINTMENTS – Council reiterated that the task force would only gather information such as what the department currently did and the man-hours needed for each task; the costs to provide current services to the community; what police tasks citizens feel are required; what tasks, if any, could be eliminated; and, to recommend changes if there is a gap between current tasks and what the community wants the department to do.

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelley to appoint the following six persons to serve on a task force to gather information on police services:  Wayne Billings, Paul Michalski, Gary Brumberg, Tom Smith, Gerald Stauss, and Patsy Betzler.   The task force shall be in existence no longer than 90 days.   THE MOTION CARRIED
Member J. Kelly reported meetings had been held with individual department heads to discuss their specific concerns, promote teamwork, and discuss how to work together for the betterment of the community.  Member J. Kelly said things were running fine and smoothly.

NEW BUSINESS

GRANT APPLICATION – SILVER BAY COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE – If the City could receive a grant from Minnesota’s Lake Superior Coastal Program, it would pay a significant portion of the cost of updating the City’s comprehensive plan.

Motion J. Kelly, second P. Kelly to adopt Resolution 2006-#20, Authorizing Submittal of Grant Application to Minnesota’s Lake Superior Coastal Program.

Roll call vote:   Member Gustafson – aye        Member J. Kelly – aye


              Member P. Kelley – aye          Member R. DeRosier – aye


              Mayor Kind – aye

THE RESOLUTION WAS ADOPTED 

COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP DISCUSSION – Member P. Kelley asked what the guidelines were for membership on City commissions.  He expressed concern about fiscal responsibility and non-residents making decisions about the expenditure of Silver Bay City funds.  Mayor Kind and Member J. Kelly noted that the City Council controlled expenditures.  Commissions could only make recommendations to the Council.

CHANGES TO SEASONAL & PART-TIME HANDBOOK – The Safety Committee recommended that street department, water department, and park crews be required to wear steel toe safety shoes or boots and safety vests.   The Handbook has been updated to include these changes and to establish $6.15/hour wage for first year students and $7.40/hour for department aides.

Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve changes made to the 2006 Seasonal and Part-Time Employees Handbook.  THE MOTION CARRIED
CLAIMS – Motion J. Kelly, second Gustafson to approve payment of $46,680.33 paid claims and $27,593.37 unpaid claims as prepared.  THE MOTION CARRIED
Motion J. Kelly, second DeRosier to adjourn at 8:23 p.m.  THE MOTION CARRIED






Minutes taken by Betty Oslund

​​​​​​​​__________________________

_________________________________

Robert H. Kind, Mayor


Tom Smith, City Administrator

